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West  Bradford 
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Fall 2020 
Newsletter

Wednesday is Holiday Collection Day

FOR THE FOLLOWING HOLIDAY: COLLECTION WILL OCCUR ON:

Monday, September 7 (Labor Day) Wednesday, September 9  
(Refuse & Recycle Only)

Thursday, November 26 (Thanksgiving Day) Wednesday, November 25
(Refuse, Large Item & Recycle)

Friday, December 25 (Christmas Day) Wednesday, December 23
(Refuse & Recycle Only)

Friday, January 1 (New Year’s Day) Wednesday, December 30  
(Refuse, Large Item & Recycle)

If a regularly-scheduled refuse, large item or recycling collection day falls on 
a holiday, collection for that holiday will be rescheduled for the Wednesday of 

the same week the holiday falls in.

West Bradford Township would like to extend a heart-felt “Thank You” to all 
who have donated to our Summer Event Series this year. Unfortunately, due to 
the pandemic we had to make some very hard decisions with respect to cancelling 
events. With that said, this does not lessen the impact of your generosity. We 
would not be able to achieve our goals without your help. We plan to allocate these 
contributions to enhance and add to our 2021 events. Again, thank you for all that 
you do for our community! 

Edward B. Walsh 
& Associates

The Marshalton 
Triathlon Festival 
board has made the 

difficult decision to postpone the 2020 
triathlon. Under the current circumstances, 
we are not able to ensure the safety of our 
participants nor that of the residents of the 
Marshallton community. 

While we strive to make the Triathlon a fun, 
family event, our primary goal has been to 
raise necessary and important funds for the 
Triathlon’s beneficiaries – the all-volunteer 
West Bradford Fire Company (WBFC) and 
the Marshallton Conservation Trust (MCT).

Although the race will not be run this year, 
we hope to keep the spirit of the event alive 
in the form of a fundraising campaign in 
support of the WBFC and MCT.

We hope that you will help us raise funds 
by making a charitable contribution 
to either one or both of these worthy 
organizations. Simply go to our website 
www.marshaltontriathlon.net click 
on “Make a Donation” and make your 
contribution in any amount. 

We are aware that this has been a 
challenging year for all of us, so please 
know that whatever is in your heart and 
wallet to give will be much appreciated and 
will go a long way in helping the WBFC and 
MCT in their service to our communities.

We thank you for your support and look 
forward to your participation in the 48th 
Triathlon in 2021!

2020 Marshalton Triathlon–Cancelled 
We Thank the Generous Sponsors  

of Our 2020 Parks Programs!
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and Open Space Plan. The new plan 
is called the Open Space, Recreation 
and Environmental Resource plan 
(OSRER). This plan will provide 
West Bradford Township with a 
path forward for the continued 
preservation of our open space and 
natural resources, the development 
of future greenways and trails, and 
the assessment and provision of 
recreational facilities and programs.

West Bradford is currently in the 
process of updating our FCC Wireless 
Communications Ordinance which 
relates to the placement of minitowers 
within the Township. While the 
Federal Government prohibits us from 
banning these installations, there are 
tools available to help us regulate their 
location and aesthetics. The ordinance 
update allows us to make use of those 
tools. Our goal is to ensure that, if 
these minitowers are located within 
our Township, they blend in with 
the natural landscape and are hidden 
to the greatest extent possible. This 
is the Township’s best opportunity 
to regulate the placement of such 
structures and preserve our view sheds 
and scenic roadways.

Ultimately, all of these initiatives will 
dovetail to further enhance the quality 
of life for residents of West Bradford 
and protect the sense of community 
and place that our residents cherish.

As always, tune into our Facebook 
page and our website for up to date 
information. I wish all of you much 
health, happiness and prosperity 
through the remainder of 2020 and 
beyond. 

Regards,

Justin Yaich, Township Manager

A Letter from the Township Manager

Dear Residents,

I hope you and your 
family are enjoying 
a happy and healthy 
summer season. This 
year certainly has 
been unique on many 

levels. Shall we talk about something 
other than COVID-19? How about 
some 2020 updates on our efforts to 
preserve, improve and enhance our 
quality of life and sense of place in 
West Bradford Township? 

Let’s start with an update on the 
progress at the Embreeville site. Due 
to the nature of the demolition and 
remediation work, crews were able 
to continue their work during the 
shutdown. To date, all 16 buildings 
have been remediated and demolition 
has begun. Our environmental 
consultants continue to monitor 
progress and perform ground testing 
to ensure safety and compliance with 
Federal, State and Local standards. As 
work continues, we will dedicate some 
of our attention to the master planning 
process for the site. We are optimistic 
that planning will begin in early 2021. 
As we move forward in developing the 
master plan for the site, we will be sure 
to share updates on our Facebook and 
website pages.

In June, West Bradford adopted our 
2020 Comprehensive Plan. This 
adoption replaces our 2009 
Comprehensive Plan. The Plan 
focuses on the goals and needs of 
the Township and provides a vision 
through the year 2030. The Plan aims 
to continue our progress in preserving 
natural, historical and cultural features 
of the Township, while simultaneously 
accommodating future growth needs. 

In July, the Township began the 
process of updating our 1993 Parks 

Recycle! 
HELP THE 
ENVIRONMENT 
& CONTROL 
COLLECTION FEES 

The more we recycle, 
the less refuse we have to dispose of 
at the landfill, for a substantial savings 
to our community. Every dollar saved 
and earned is retained in the Refuse 
Fund…helping to keep our collection 
fee as low as possible. 

The Township pays $67 for each ton of 
refuse dumped at the landfill and $40 
for each ton of recyclable materials we 
dispose of. Recycling buyers are much 
more particular in the products they 
will process these days. Please follow 
our recycling guidelines, as It is more 
important than ever that our materials 
are clean. Visit our website or call our 
office if you have questions or need 
additional information.

In the second quarter of 2020, 
approximately 25.4% of that collected 
curbside was recyclable materials. 
During this three-month period, the 
Township collected 1,235.34 tons of 
refuse and 419.64 tons of recyclables, 
saving us $11,330.28 in landfill fees. 

The Township has a goal of 35% 
recycling. Please help us reach this goal!

Portable Basketball Nets
Residents should be aware that 
portable basketball nets should not be 
placed in or along the roadway. These 
nets are considered an encroachment 
in the public right of way and can 
create a safety concern for others. 
These nets can also hinder us in our 
refuse/recycling collection along with 
winter maintenance operations. If you 
currently have one, please remove it 
from the street and place in on your 
property.

RECYCLING

25.4%
REFUSE

74.6%
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Land Development Updates
The following project was preliminarily 
approved, Township is waiting for final 
plan submission for land development 
review:

•	 1461 Oakwood Road: 3 lots.

Projects Now Under Construction:

•	 Buck Hill Farm: A 129 single-family  
home subdivision at Chestnut Lane

•	 Stargazer Village at Romansville: A 95 
single-family home and 39 townhome 
subdivision at the intersection of  
Stargazer Road and West Strasburg Road

•	 The Townes @ Shannon Hill (formerly 
Mayfair): A 112 townhome subdivision  
at Boulder Drive

•	 Chidester: 2 Lots at 1233 Cranberry Lane 

All project plans are available for public 
review at the Township Building, Monday  
to Friday, 7:00am to 4:30pm.

OCTOBER 21 | NOVEMBER 4 | NOVEMBER 18 | DECEMBER 2

This collection is for leaves and brush only… grass clippings are not accepted! All 
pick-ups must be scheduled by 2pm the day before the collection date by contacting 
(610) 269-4174, or by e-mailing pmurdoch@westbradford.org. (For the Nov. 4th 
collection date, scheduling must be done by Mon., Nov. 2nd, 2pm, as the office is 
closed on Tuesday for Election Day.) Please specify the number of leaf bags, the 
number of stick bags, and the number of bundled brush piles.

THERE ARE A FEW SIMPLE RULES TO FOLLOW THAT WILL HELP US TO KEEP THIS SERVICE FREE… 

WEST BRADFORD COMPOST SITE

Available for leaf and brush drop-off on 
Saturdays and Wednesdays from 9:00am 
to 2:00pm at 2020 West Strasburg Road.

Trimmings too large for collection?
Shrubbery and tree trimmings up to eight 
inches in diameter or eight feet in length 
may be taken to the Lanchester landfill in 
Honey Brook for a fee. Contact the landfill 
at (610) 273-3771 for more information.

FALL CURBSIDE
LEAF AND BRUSH

COLLECTION
2020

•	 Bags must be placed curbside by 6am 
on the scheduled collection days

•	 Leaves must be placed in bio- 
degradable paper collection bags. 
The bags must be free of plastic, 
trash, sticks and all other debris. 
Leaves placed in any other container, 
including “biodegradable” or 
“compostable” plastic bags and 
trash or recyclable toters, will not be 
collected.

•	 Sticks must be placed in bio- 
degradable paper collection bags or 
bundled, but can’t be mixed with 
leaves. Bundled brush must not be 
longer than four feet and must be 
tied into manageable bundles with a 
cotton or hemp twine. Branches must 
not be thicker than four inches. The 
bundles must be free of plastic, trash 
and other debris. Branches thicker 
than four inches will not be collected.

•	 Do not staple or tape bags closed.

•	 Bio-degradable bags may be 
obtained at the Township Office, 
1385 Campus Drive, at $.50 per bag, 
Mon. through Fri., from 7:00am to 
4:30pm. 

Residents may also purchase bags sold 
at local department stores. 

The Newest Little 
Free Library in the 
Township can be 
found at Marshallton 
United Methodist 
Church.You can take 
a book and/or drop off a book. There is 
no fee. The Little Free Library is located 
at the beginning of the sidewalk from 
the parking lot. It was constructed by 
John Thelman from West Bradford 
Scout Troop 52 as his Eagle Project. 
John also installed a large bench for 
easy reading in the shade!

A Thank You from Boy Scout Troop 52
Boy Scout Troop 52 of Marshallton 
gives a big thank you to those residents 
who used the holiday tree collection 
program last holiday season. A total of 
450 trees were collected and delivered 
to the West Bradford Township 
Compost Site! All donations received 
support the Scout’s many community 
projects and training programs. Thank 
you for your support!

Fall Fun in The Village Of 
Marshallton– Cancelled  
After long and careful consideration, 
The Board of Supervisors has made the 
difficult decision to cancel the annual 
Fall Family Fun Festival & Ghost Walk 
in the Village of Marshallton. Under the 
current COVID-19 circumstances, we are 
unable to ensure that visitors and village 
residents will remain safe. Please join us 
next fall for this wonderful event in the 
Township’s most historic village.

Chester County Day Virtual House Tour
Each Monday in September visit 
ChesterCountyDay.com for a Virtual House 
Tour in a different Chester County quadrant 
or follow them @ChesterCountyDay 
on Facebook and 
Instagram for daily 
postings and an 
interactive experience.

Join us as we keep the 
tradition alive!

CHESTER COUNTY

e s t a b l i s h e d 
1 9 3 6

79 1/2
V I RT UA L

H OU S E  TOU R
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Land Preservation & Sustainability 
Committee (LPSC) 
Many West Bradford Township residents 
think about open space when they 
think about the Land Preservation 
and Sustainability Committee (LPSC). 
Conserving open space in order to 
provide environmental, financial and 
quality of life benefits to landowners 
and the community at large is at the 
heart of the LPSC’s mission. Fortunately, 
many landowners recognize the benefits 
of land conservation and have put 
their properties under conservation 
or agricultural easements. As a result, 
over 300 acres of open space have 
been conserved in the three years since 
the LPSC has been established with 
additional properties currently under 
discussion.

But did you know that LPSC’s mission also 
includes sustainability? LPSC’s mission 
states that it will advise West Bradford’s 
Board of Supervisors on sustainability 
matters such as “tree planting along 
stream corridors, educational programs 
related to planting and maintaining 
of native species, use of rain gardens, 
stormwater and erosion controls, 
composting and reuse of natural 
materials, removal and control of invasive 
species, reduction of herbicides, pesticides, 
and lawn fertilizers; establishing backyard 
habitat, promoting the naturalization 
of stormwater basins in existing 
developments, investigating methods 
and programs available for recycling, 
aiding in community reforestation efforts, 
promoting energy conservation and the 
use of renewable energies and promoting 
multi-model transportation such as trails 
and public transit.”

While the LPSC continues its work on land 
conservation efforts, it is also focusing on 
sustainability initiatives such as the ones 
listed above. To ensure that West Bradford 
moves toward a more sustainable future 
together, the LPSC wants to know what 
residents think is most important when it 
comes to sustainability. 
				    continued on page 7 

Did you know that fall is 
the best time to plant trees? 
When planting trees on your 
property, consider picking 
a species that is native to 
the Northeast. Native trees 
attract beneficial insects like 
honeybees, bumblebees, and 
butterflies that pollinate crops 
and fruit trees, and serve as food for 
birds. These beneficial insects eat and 
pollinate only a few types of plants 
-- sometimes only a single species. In 
North America, about 14% of plants 
feed 90% of the insects. This 14% 
represents the “keystone species” that 
keep our food web healthy, especially 
four kinds of 
native trees:
 
•	 Oaks
•	 Poplars 
•	 Willows 
•	 Cherries
 
Other native trees include hickory, 
chestnut, elm, birch, eastern red 
Cedar, eastern redbud, and American 
holly. If you have a large space and 
are looking for a tall tree, you might 
also consider planting the Eastern 
Hemlock, Pennsylvania’s state tree (no 
relation to the poisonous hemlock). 

Planting native trees can save you 
money because they require lower 
maintenance and are better adapted 
to local conditions. Some popular 

Planting Trees? Make them Native!

non-native trees will not 
flourish in rising temperatures 
and wetter conditions that 
have been associated with 
climate change. So help your 
pocketbook and our township 
ecosystems by planting native 
trees! 

What shouldn’t 
you plant? 
INVASIVES: 

•	 Burning bush 
(poisonous to 
dogs), 

•	 Barberry (harbors mice, which 
increases the rate of ticks)

•	 Autumn olive (rapid grower)
•	 Norway maples (plant sugar or  

red maple trees instead). 
•	 Finally, Bradford pear - as much as 

we love the name - cross-pollinates 
with related species and displaces 
native plants in wild areas. 

Sources: Jerry 
Adler’s "Wild 
Man," Smithsonian 
Magazine, April 
2020 and PA 
DCNR’s Invasive 

Plant Fact Sheet. For additional reading, see Doug 
Tallamy’s books Bringing Nature Home, Nature’s 
Best Hope, and The Living Landscape (with Rick 
Darke). Image Sources: Oak/WikiCommons, Poplar/
Gardenerdy.com - “Poplar tree identification.” Those 
advertising invasives will remain nameless.

“Topping off” a gas tank after the nozzle clicks can cost 
you money and pollute our streams! Overfilling causes gas 
spills that may drain to the storm sewer and nearby streams. 
And forcing extra gasoline into the tank can decrease engine 
efficiency and adversely affect the vehicle’s emission system.

This Watershed Protection Tip is part of West Bradford Township’s ongoing 
efforts to provide public education on stormwater management and the protection 
of our environment. 

Watershed Protection Tip
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•	 Follow the directions supplied with 
the generator. Incorrect generator 
use can lead to carbon monoxide 
(CO) poisoning from the toxic 
engine exhaust, electric shock, 
electrocution and fire. Never use 
a portable generator indoors and 
never use a portable generator 
in a garage, carport, basement, 
crawl space or other enclosed or 
partially-enclosed area…even 
with ventilation. Opening doors 
and windows or using fans will not 
prevent CO buildup in the home.

•	 Generators should be at least 20 
feet away from buildings. At even 
20 feet away air flow patterns may 
still blow carbon monoxide into 
homes through attic vents, windows 
or doors. Keep the generator away 
from these openings and maintain a 
working carbon monoxide detector 
inside the home.

•	 To avoid electrocution, keep the 
generator dry. Do not use in rain or 
wet conditions. Operate it on a dry 
surface under an open canopy-like 
structure. Make sure your hands are 
dry before touching the generator.

•	 Turn off all appliances and lights 
before you begin operating the 
generator. Once the generator 
is running, turn appliances and 
lights on one at a time to avoid 
overloading the unit. And don’t 
forget to use safety-tested, shop-
type electrical cords designed and 
rated for heavier, outdoor use.

•	 Never try power house wiring 
by plugging the generator into a 
wall outlet. This practice, known 
as “back feeding”, can lead to the 
electrocution of utility workers  
or neighbors served by the same 
utility transformer. The only safe 
way to connect a generator to 
house wiring is to have a qualified 
electrician install a power  
transfer switch.

•	 Shut down your generator correctly. 
Turn off and unplug all appliances 
and equipment being powered 
before shutting off the generator. 
Drain the gasoline from the 
generator while it is being stored, 
and inspect the fuel and oil filters, 
spark plug, oil level and fuel quality 
on a regular basis… and before the 
next power outage!

Tips for the Safe Use of Portable Generators

During long-term power outages, many rely on portable generators for emergency 
power. But many generators are installed and operated incorrectly and pose a real 
threat to the lives of family, neighbors and utility crews working to restore service. 

FOLLOW THE TIPS BELOW WHEN INSTALLING AND OPERATING 

PORTABLE GENERATORS:

For more information on portable generators contact John Haynes, Emergency 
Operations Center Deputy Director, Chester County Department of Emergency 
Services, at (610) 344-5043. 

Free Counseling from APPRISE 
DURING MEDICARE ANNUAL OPEN 
ENROLLMENT PERIOD
Medicare counseling (previously offered 
in person at the township building) 
by APPRISE counselors is available any 
time and will continue through the 
Annual Open Enrollment Period (AOEP), 
October 15, 2020 - December 7, 2020. In 
Chester County, APPRISE is part of the 
Department of Aging. The counseling 
this year will be by phone or another 
virtual means. In-person counseling 
will not be available, but please take 
advantage of APPRISE services when you 
have Medicare questions or concerns. 

If you are not satisfied with your current 
Prescription Plan or Medicare Advantage 
Plan, we can help you evaluate your 
plan and get information on other plans 
during AOEP. Throughout the year we 
can assist with Medicare enrollment  
and other options to complete your 
medical coverage.

You may call the program at 610-344-
5234 to schedule a remote meeting. You 
may also contact APPRISE counselors  
by email, apprisechesco@outlook.com  
to ask a question or to schedule a 
remote meeting.

Remember the 
“Flushable Four”! 
If your property has a 
grinder pump, only four 
kinds of materials are 
permitted to be discharged 

into the sanitary sewer system…

1.	Human waste & toilet paper
2.	Food wastes processed through a 

garbage disposal unit (but not grease)
3.	Water from sinks, tubs & dishwashers
4.	Water from washing machines

All other materials can damage your 
grinder pump. This includes paint, adult 
wipes and baby wipes. Property owners 
are responsible for any damages caused  
by the discharge of prohibited materials.
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To make the roads as safe as possible in winter, long hours in very tough conditions 
are spent by our Road Crew. Please cooperate with them and appreciate the fact 
that they are doing their best to serve the community and quickly give you the best 
condition of roads as possible.

Our trucks salt, cinder, and plow over 125 lane miles of roads. We hire extra 
contractors and maintain stock piles of over 400 tons of anti-skid material. We stock 
extra parts for plows, salt spreaders, and truck chains. Despite our best efforts, 
we do have equipment breakdowns during snowstorms. This may delay work on 
certain routes. Please be patient.

Each operator has a specific route that includes high priority roads and lesser 
priority roads. Operators will cover their entire route with salt and anti-skid 
material. This helps to keep the snow and ice from freezing on the surface. After 
that they begin to plow their route. For minor storms, the entire route may be 
completed at once. However, if the storm intensifies, only priority routes (usually 
through roads) will be plowed. Cul-de-sacs and secondary roads will not be done 
until the main routes can be kept open. As the storm lightens, all roads will be 
opened. After all roads can be kept open, drivers complete their route by pushing 
snow back as far as possible on the cartway and clearing the intersections.

PREPARING FOR 
SNOWY WINTER ROADS

Missing Flags
THE FRIENDS OF MARTIN’S TAVERN
Every year, “The Friends of Martin’s 
Tavern”, (FOMT) mounts the flags 
throughout Marshallton in time for 
the Marshallton Memorial Day Parade 
and continuing through July 4th.
Unfortunately, on the evening of July 
11th a number of flags and poles were 
ripped from their mounting brackets 
and done away with. 

FOMT maintains the Martin’s Tavern 
site, the Marshallton Blacksmith Shop 
and the Marshallton Village Heritage 
Center. As we are a non-profit relying 
on private funding and donations, 
this needless expense just adds to the 
financial stress created by the covid-19 
crisis. 

If you would like to help FOMT’s 
continued endeavors, please visit our 
website at www.martinstavern.org 
and pull up Donate, or you can mail a 
tax deductible donation to: 

FOMT 
1400 W. Strasburg Rd. 
West Chester, PA 19382

Please visit the Martin’s Tavern 
Historical Park and the Heritage 
Center, which are back open. Our 
latest addition is a walking tour app 
of Marshallton’s historic homes. You 
can access this by installing the izi. 
Travel app (download tour marshallton 
village) or on the web go to https://izi.
travel/en/app and click on audio guides 
and search for: Marshallton Village. 

Thank you for your patronage!

BY FOLLOWING THESE GUIDELINES DURING A SNOWSTORM, YOU CAN ASSIST US IN KEEPING 

THE ROADWAYS OPEN...

•	 Don’t park cars on a street during a 
snowstorm as it delays clearing. Remove 
all vehicles from streets before the storm 
and keep them off until the streets are 
cleared. Not doing so can result in a fine 
and/or the car being towed.

•	 Wait until the roadway is cleared before 
shoveling your driveway, sidewalk and 
mailbox area. If you must clear these 
areas sooner, Township trucks will likely 
throw snow back onto your property 
when plowing the road. 

•	 Do not shovel snow into the roadway. 
Pushing snow from your driveway or 
sidewalk into the roadway creates 
a safety hazard and could cause an 
accident. Property owners may be held 
responsible for accident damages. 

•	 Prepare your vehicle for winter driving. 
If you are too nervous about driving 
on snow and ice, don't drive! Share a 
ride with a neighbor or wait until the 
roadways are cleared.

•	 Check your mailbox. We are not 
responsible for mailbox damage unless 
we actually hit the mailbox with a 
truck or plow blade. Heavy snow 
thrown from highway plows will break 
mailboxes and rotted posts and you are 
responsible for these repairs.

•	 The Township does not plow private 
roadways, roadways not dedicated 
to the Township and most State-
owned roadways. Bradford Avenue, 
Brandywine Drive, Glenside Road (from 
Beacon Hill Road into Downingtown), 
Camp Linden Road, Marshallton-
Thorndale Road, Northbrook Road, 
Romansville Road, Downingtown 
Pike (Route 322), Embreeville Road, 
Stargazers Road, West Strasburg Road 
and Route 162 (from W. Strasburg to 
the Township line) are maintained by 
the Commonwealth. Please contact 
the Pennsylvania Department of 
Transportation at (610) 436-2091 to 
report snow removal concerns at these 
roadways. 

We thank you for continued patience and understanding while we work to keep 
our roads safe during the winter season. 
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The volunteers 
of the West 
Bradford Fire 
Company 
are ready to 
protect our 
community, 
day and 
night. The 

Fire Company is always looking for 
residents who can join in their efforts 
to keep our Township safe. Even if you 
have only a few hours to share, your 
assistance can make a big difference! 

Recreational Programs

WEST BRADFORD 
YOUTH ATHLETICS 
(WBYA) is a non-profit 
organization that 
serves West Bradford 

Township families and the surrounding 
area with sports programs for 
children ages 3 to 18. WBYA strives to 
promote knowledge of the game, good 
sportsmanship, and the physical skills 
needed to play the game. WBYA thanks 
all their volunteers and sponsors that 
support the programs that benefit 
our kids and our community!  Please 
visit wbya.org for information on 
their fall and winter programs, follow 
their Facebook page (@myWBYA) and 
Instagram Account (@playWBYA) to 
stay up to speed on everything WBYA!

DARC 
(DOWNINGTOWN 
AREA RECREATION 
CONSORTIUM) 

is an excellent organization that 
supplements the recreational activities 
offered to West Bradford Township 
residents, as well as offering bus trips 
and discount tickets to area attractions. 
Sign up for some great programs and 
stay active this fall! For details on the 
variety of recreational and instructional 
programs offered, please visit 
www.darc.info. 

THE DOWNINGTOWN LIBRARY thanks everyone for their 
patience as staff adjust to new services and procedures in 
their mission to restore library services for patrons. Updates on 
procedures, program details, etc. will be posted on Facebook and www.downingtownlibrary.
org. Check back regularly for the latest on expanded hours, in-person browsing and computer 
access that will be offered as able. Feel free to reach out through Facebook message or email 
at ehess@ccls.org with any questions or comments Please know that the Downingtown 
Library is doing everything possible to help ensure the safety and well-being of staff and 
patrons.

Library News

Fighting to Protect Us
WEST BRADFORD FIRE COMPANY

Land Preservation & 
Sustainability Committee (LPSC) 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 4
Look for a sustainability survey via 
email, website and Facebook this fall 
and let us know what issues you would 
like to see prioritized to help West 
Bradford become a more sustainable 
community and what you would 
personally like to learn about for your 
household. We welcome comments, 
questions and participation so please 
make your voices heard!

COATESVILLE AREA PUBLIC LIBRARY received 
a grant to fund vital building upgrades such 
as new heating and air conditioning systems, 
front doors, new flooring, and insulation. 
The grant was provided by Chester County 
Department of Community Development 
(DCD). DCD provides federal funding 
and technical assistance for community 
development efforts in Chester County. As 
of August, we are proud to report that the 
project is well underway with the hope of 
completion very soon. 

At last, we have new commercial grade front 
doors. The library’s lower level has new 
flooring in its numerous meeting rooms 
which are often rented for baby showers, 
Yoga classes, meetings & social events. The 
comfortably controlled temperature in the 
building will be a welcome relief to both 
patrons and staff who remember days when 
the building was either too hot or too cold. 

We are grateful 
for the funding 
for these 
improvements 
and would like to thank Patrick Bokovitz, 
Director of DCD, for his patience and guidance 
throughout this project. And, given the 
commitment of our local municipalities 
in their efforts to support the library, we 
continue to provide opportunities to learn and 
grow for the citizens in the Coatesville area. 

The library is staffed with retired teachers 
and book lovers committed to our mission, 
“to provide information, programming and 
technology to the residents of Coatesville and 
the surrounding areas, to promote literacy, 
build community and enrich lives.” Please stop 
in to check out our building improvements 
and check out a book as well! We are located 
at 501 E. Lincoln Highway, Coatesville. 
Submitted by Pat Bush, Treasurer of Coatesville Area Public Library

Contact the Fire Company at (610) 
696-8409, or stop by the Main Station 
(1305 West Strasburg Road) or the Sub 
Station (1387 Campus Drive) on any 
Thursday evening. 

If you are too busy to lend a hand, write 
a check! Contributions are needed to help 
our volunteers deliver the emergency 
services on which our families rely. 
Checks payable to the West Bradford 
Fire Company may be sent to 1305 West 
Strasburg Road, West Chester, PA 
19382. Thank you!   
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Codes Director, 
Fire Marshal
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Parks Supervisor
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FALL 2020 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1385 Campus Drive • Downingtown PA 19335

Phone (610) 269-4174 | Fax (610) 269-3016
Email wbradford@westbradford.org

We are open Monday–Friday, 7am–4:30pm.
Phone lines open at 7:30am.

West Bradford Township

Presorted 
Standard Mail
U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit # 50 
West Chester, PA

PLEASE NOTE: Dates and times are subject to change due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Please check www.westbradford.org and follow us on facebook for updates

SEPTEMBER 2020
9/1	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

9/7	 Labor Day Holiday – No Refuse/Recycle Pickup................................... OFFICE CLOSED 
	 Collection is on Wednesday, September 9.

9/7	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. CANCELLED

9/8	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

9/9	 Special Refuse and Recycle Collection for Monday Customers

9/15	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

9/17	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

9/21	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

9/22	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

9/24	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

9/25	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

9/28	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

9/29	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

NOVEMBER 2020
11/2	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 6:30pm 
	 (will be rescheduled)

11/2	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

11/3	 General Election – Refuse & Recycle will be picked up as usual.. OFFICE CLOSED

11/4	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org.

11/10	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

11/16	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

11/17	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

11/18	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org.

11/19	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

11/24	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

11/24	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

11/25	 Special Refuse/Large Item and Recycle Collection for Thursday Customers

11/26	 Thanksgiving Holiday ................................................................................... OFFICE CLOSED 
	 No Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Thursday Customers.  
	 Collection will be Wednesday, November 25 

11/27	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers............................ OFFICE CLOSED 
	 (all Friday customer collection will be picked up per usual schedule)

11/30	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

DECEMBER 2020
12/1	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

12/2	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org.

12/7	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 6:30pm

12/8	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

12/15	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

12/17	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

12/21	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

12/22	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

12/23	 Special Refuse  and Recycle Collection for Friday Customers

12/24	 Christmas Eve................................................................................................... OFFICE CLOSED 

	 Refuse & Recycle will be picked up as per usual schedule for Thursday customers

12/25	 Christmas Day Holiday ................................................................................. OFFICE CLOSED 

	 No Refuse or Recycle Collection, Collection will be Wed., December 23rd

12/28	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

12/29	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

12/30	 Special Refuse/Large Item and Recycle Collection for Friday Customers

12/31	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

OCTOBER 2020
10/5	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 6:30pm

10/6	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

10/13	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

10/15	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

10/19	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

10/20	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

10/21	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org.

10/26	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

10/27	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

10/27	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

10/29	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

10/30	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers


